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This newsletter is published quarterly by the Muirfield Village Civic Association (MVCA), which is not affiliated or supported  
by the Muirfield Association. The MVCA is a separate organization that depends on the voluntary support of its members.

We need your opinion. The Muirfield Village Civic Association, together with the Muirfield 
Homeowners Association would like each resident to provide answers and opinions that will help 
guide the Associations in providing better planning for the future of Muirfield.

This is a chance for our homeowners to evaluate the amenities and programs presently provided 
along with the ability to offer suggestions as to what they want in the future.

This brief, anonymous survey will ask about household composition, activities and interests along 
with a comments section for your input.

As you know, surveys are only helpful if there are a large number of respondents. To keep the data 
as accurate as possible, make this a family affair and only answer one questionnaire. Please take the 
time to open the survey and provide the data.

The survey will be delivered through the Homeowners Association webmail. This means in the near 
future, all those residents who have provided email addresses to the Association will receive the 
survey link by email. The survey link will also be available on the homepage of the Homeowners 
Association at www.muirfieldassociation.com. Any resident who does not have web or email access 
may contact the Association office at 614-889-0922 and a survey will be mailed to you.

We hope to share the results of this survey with you in the next issue of the Village Voice and through 
the Homeowners Association.

Pickleball has come to Muirfield. Join the fastest growing sport in America and come to the 
Glick Road Tennis Courts on Mondays at 8:15 a.m. and Thursdays at 9:00 a.m. We regularly 
have anywhere from 4 to 10 men and women playing with varying experience and abilities. 
Come join us on Monday or Thursday mornings to see what this is all about. Extra paddles are 
available - all you need is a pair of tennis shoes to get started. For more information google 
pickleball or go to usapa.org. The Westerville Recreation Center and Upper Arlington Senior 
Center have leagues in existence now and the ultimate goal is to get a permanent court built in 
Muirfield. A good time is always had by all! For more information, please contact Ruthie Trott,  
jerry_trott@yahoo.com.
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CIVIC ACTION COMMITTEE

Construction Relief is Near!

Hang in there Muirfield; the 
City is almost to goal on two 
major projects that have lit-
tered the landscape with orange 
barrels and slow trucks. 

Both directions of Muirfield 
drive are getting five feet of 
extra pavement added to the 
outside lanes, and those will be 
given special marking desig-
nating them as bike lanes, mak-
ing it safer for cyclists, drivers, 
and joggers. Plus the new LED 
streetlights, farther back from 
traffic, won’t be jumping out in 
front of cars like they used to. 
If the two bridges just north of 
Brand Rd. have not yet been in-
stalled, keep your eyes open for 
the crane that will move those 
into place. They will be longer 
than but identical in look to the 
bridge on the Brand Rd. bike 
path. This project should make 
it safer during Tournament 
week also, as fans have often 
walked very close to moving 
vehicles as they walked home 
or to their own cars after play. 
The project should complete in 
mid-November, but final land-
scaping will not be done until 
spring. It was originally sched-
uled for 2013, but was delayed 
once the Muirfield Village Golf 
Club succeeded in getting the 
prestigious President’s Cup.

The Glick/Dublin Rd. intersec-
tion is also nearly finished. 
We will finally have left turn 
lanes, denying Shawnee Hills 

Pat Taylor and Carolyn Dyer in the 
foreground playing against Barbara 
Hilyard and Gretchen McNeil.Back Row:  Jerry Trott, Mac McNeil, Roland Kohlman, Barbara Hilyard, Dave Dyer. 

Front Row:  Pat Taylor, Ruthie Trott, Phyllis Astrov, Bonnie Fedor, Gretchen McNeil, 
Carolyn Dyer, Charlotte Coomer.
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Some Muirfield residents call him “The Mayor of 
Muirfield.” His patients call him “Dr. Bob.” His five 
grandkids call him “Papa.” His wife, Gina, calls him to 
take out the garbage, spread mulch and help with other 
chores at their lovely home on a Muirfield pond. Most of 
you reading this know Bob Fathman as the guy who sends 
out the e-mail blasts to MVCA members updating us on 
road closures, development proposals coming before City 
Council and much more. Bob sends those as Chair of the 
MVCA’s Civic Action Committee (CAC). But that is only 
the more visible and recurrent of his many involvements 
that better our community. 

Bob and the CAC filed complaints with the Ohio Public 
Utilities Commission several years ago that resulted in 
American Electric Power spending over 
$14 million to improve the underground 
electricity system in Muirfield, including 
replacing an entire substation on Sawmill 
Rd. Muirfield had been averaging 3 outages a 
month, now these are rare. A couple of years 
ago he organized the leadership of all the 
subdivisions along Brand Rd., and hundreds 
of Muirfield residents, to lobby City Council 
to construct the recently completed multi-use 
path on Brand. Without his intervention, the 
path would have detoured around Wyandotte 
elementary and down Earlington, due to 
objections by one homeowner on Brand. 
He has now organized 8 other subdivision 
leaders into advocating for no or low-density 
development of the Riviera Golf Club, to 
avoid overloading schools and increasing 
taxes. In addition to his role with the MVCA, Bob has been elected to the Muirfield Association 
Board where he is now serving this third term. 

He and Gina do many behind the scene things in Muirfield as well, such as helping stuff thousands 
of plastic Easter eggs with candy for the MVCA’s annual Easter egg hunt, and he has done highly 
visible things, like appearing on the Today Show, Anderson Cooper 360 (twice), CNN Headline 
News and even the Jerry Springer Show – in the days before chair throwing! The many media 
appearances, and testifying before Congress and to various state legislatures around the country, 
came about after he founded state and national organizations to end school corporal punishment. 
31 states and all Catholic schools in the U.S. now prohibit teachers from paddling or otherwise 
hitting children. His profession, he is a clinical psychologist on the medical staff at Riverside and 
in private practice, lends professional credentials to his presentations on the subject. 

For recreation, Bob enjoys biking around Dublin and Central Ohio, sometimes with a grandchild 
in the baby seat behind him. He and Gina travel extensively. Just this summer they toured Eastern 
Europe, Budapest to Bucharest, visited daughters and family in Atlanta and at Lake Tahoe, and 
spent a long weekend at Mammoth Cave, hiking extensively both underground and on the surface. 
They also relax by socializing with neighbors and friends, and just this summer hosted the summer 
TGIF party for all MVCA members at their home.

“Dr.,” “Papa,” “Mayor,” “Dad,” -- he is just “Bob” to all of us who know him. And we all 
benefit by having a person of such impact volunteer so much of his talent and time for our 
good here in Muirfield.

RESIDENT  
PROFILE BOB FATHMAN: THE MAYOR OF MUIRFIELD



Alissa Rodgers and Zach Spafford are Muirfield residents 
who are living their dream - helping transform people’s lives 
through massage therapy and yoga.  

After growing up in Muirfield and studying at Penn State, Alissa 
moved to Washington DC to pursue her interest in Healthcare. 
But it wasn’t long before Alissa returned to Dublin to be closer 
to her family and build her life here. 

Alissa, along with her mother and stepfather, Julie and Steve 
Kambeitz (also Dublin residents) first stepped into business in the 
wellness field in 2007, when they opened up two Massage Envy 
franchises in Powell and Dublin. It was through the massage 
business that Alissa and Zach, also a massage therapist, met. 
But massage therapy wasn’t their only interest. Together, Alissa 
and Zach were in search of a local yoga studio that provided a 
great atmosphere but they were unable to find what they were 
looking for. As long-time believers in both yoga and meditation, 
they couldn’t help but want to establish their ideal yoga spot.  
It was a big leap of faith to take on yet another adventure, but 
they believed so strongly in it that they committed to make it 
happen and never looked back. They started GoYoga where they 
quickly built a following, reassuring them that there were other 
people out there who were looking for yoga in a great place, 
with a welcoming environment. In late 2010 they opened their 
first dedicated space off Sawmill Parkway in Powell. Locations 
in Upper Arlington and New Albany have since been opened. 

The couple have found that the demand for both massage and 
yoga has made it clear that central Ohioans are committed to 
practicing healthy and holistic ways to manage stress, reduce 
tension, help with the healing of injuries and to stay in shape. It 
brings them joy to see people taking better care of themselves 

and living happier lives 
as a result. Through 
their partnerships and 
volunteer efforts with 
organizations such as 
the Arthritis Foundation, 
AA, The Ohio State 
University Department 
of Integrative Wellness 
and Pelotonia, they hope 
to continue to share 
education about the 
benefits of massage and 
yoga with their local 
community. And not just 
adults, but kids, too! 

Along with their passion for massage and yoga, the couple 
purchased an older home in Muirfield just last year and has 
spent the past year doing a full remodel. They are thrilled to live 
in such a family friendly community and enjoy the bike paths, 
pools and ponds with their 4 boys, Collin, Jake, Jude and Bowen. 
Alissa and Zach do believe Dublin is one of the happiest suburbs 
in America and are grateful for the opportunity to contribute to 
the community through sharing their passion for wellness and 
creating healthier and happier lives! 

You can find more out about Massage Envy at  
www.massageenvy.com and about  
GoYoga at www.goyogausa.com. 

RESIDENT  
PROFILE ALISSA RODGERS AND ZACH SPAFFORD

Alissa teaches her grand opening class at her Yoga Studio in Powell.

Muirfield couple help local community finds wellness through massage and yoga.



MUIRFIELD CHAMPIONS

“Nothing Lasts Forever” a book written by Muirfield resident Marie Andrews, who was 
profiled in our summer newsletter, was recently accepted by three local library branches 
include the Columbus, Worthington and Dublin City Libraries. The book is dedicated 
to Maria’s, daughter Joan Andrews Hays who bravely fought a rare form of cancer: bile 
duct cancer. The proceeds of the book go to The James Cancer Hospital for Research and 
Awareness (#482453) in her name. It is Marie’s wish that fellow friends and residents 
of Muirfield will get the book from the library. The book is a delicate love story of faith, 
character and the present world. It’s a moving book that you will love reading.

If you’ve ever gone to the OhioHealth Dublin Urgent Care for strep throat, a 
broken arm, or had a sinus infection, you may have been treated by OhioHealth 
Urgent Care physician and local Muirfield resident, Seema C. Cameron, MD.  
Dr. Cameron and her husband, Andrew Cameron, Ph.D., and their daughter, 
Keira, have called Muirfield home for the past four years. Keira is in second 
grade at Columbus Academy.

The Cameron’s had rented a home in Powell during her residency. Once she 
decided to stay with OhioHealth after residency, the Cameron’s wanted to find 
a permanent home in the Columbus area. They chose Muirfield because of its 
reputation for being family-oriented and a close-knit, involved community. They 
were also attracted to the neighborhood’s aesthetics, architectural features of the 
houses, and numerous amenities, such as the miles of walking trails that they 
use with their two Bernese Mountain Dogs. There is also the added convenience 
of living only three miles from her OhioHealth Dublin Urgent Care workplace.

There is no “typical” day for Dr. Cameron at the Urgent Care. From cuts to ear 
aches, Dr. Cameron and her staff have to be prepared for anything. But she says, 
“It’s her staff and her physician colleagues that create both a positive patient 
experience and a friendly, enthusiastic work environment at the Urgent Care.” 
The urgent care setting appealed to her because it provides more convenient 
access to care for patients and because of the often instant gratification that 
comes from treating acute conditions where the patient will often feel better 
within hours or just a few days.

With two professionals in the house, juggling the schedule for a busy family 
can be hectic, but the Cameron’s make it work. In her little bit of spare time, Dr. 
Cameron likes to tend to her flower garden, walk the dogs, read and cook. Keira, 
age 7, especially likes the two Muirfield pools. On any given day, the Cameron’s 
can be found enjoying the pools, attending their daughter’s various sporting 
events, or utilizing the miles of bike paths in Muirfield. “We really enjoy our 
neighborhood, and everything the community has to offer,” said Dr. Cameron. 
“It’s amazing how the people of Dublin have such pride in the community and it 
especially resonates in Muirfield.”

RESIDENT  
PROFILE SEEMA AND ANDREW CAMERON

NOTHING LASTS FOREVER



“CAC”CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

the revenue generated by ticketing drivers who went 
around left-turning cars on the right berm. Yay! We will 
soon have safer pedestrian crossings with crosswalks and 
push-button signals, and less of a wait for drivers. It will 
not be ideal - a roundabout would have been the best an-
swer, but prior construction allowed by Shawnee Hills 
negated that possibility. The construction will bring us a 
long-awaited improvement, one which took great lead-
ership from Dublin, which only has responsibility for a 
quarter of the intersection. Applause goes to City Engi-
neer, Paul Hammersmith, who has long and effectively 
worked to make this possible.

Update on I-270/Rt. 33 Construction
As construction ends on Muirfield Drive and Glick/Dublin 
Road, a huge project “ramps” up at I-270 and US 33. The 
weave ramps that present such a hazard and slowdown 
will be removed, with directional ramps installed, and US 
33 becoming four lanes in each direction between Avery-
Muirfield and I-270. A new traffic signal will be installed 
where northbound 270 traffic exits onto eastbound 33. 
Tree removal begins in December, with actual construction 
starting spring of 2015. The largest impact begins June 8, 
when the two bridges that take Rt. 33 over I-270 will both 
be removed, as will be the ramp from 33 eastbound to 270 
South. This will clog local streets as drivers are directed 
on detour routes. That major impact will last four months, 
until mid-October. Patience will be required when travel-
ing thru this area as this important project begins. Many of 
you as individuals and business owners or executives sent 
in excellent letters of support for the funding of this project 
over the past year, and helped to finally make this happen. 
Details will come in later newsletters. Watch the Dublin 
website and local media for updates.

COMMUNITY ADVERTISING - PAIRINGS SHEET
The Muirfield Civic Association Village Voice Newsletter ac-
cepts small (50 words or less) ads from Residents Only. One 
ad is free per year and may offer a “hobby” type business or 
service. No commercial ads and no graphics. You may advertise 
your garage sale, piano lessons, pet sitting, personal training etc. 
or specific items for sale or rent such as a vacation property. 
Parents should submit ads for their children for services such 
as babysitting. Second ads and non-MVCA member residents 
can purchase an ad for $30.00. All submissions will be posted 
under our Community Advertising also called “The Parings 
Sheet”. All ads can be submitted directly to the Village Voice at  
villagevoice@muirfieldvillage.org.

Babysitting Services
Kelly Fox will be a junior at Jerome High School in Fall 2014 
and is an experienced babysitter. She’s lived in Muirfield her 
whole life. Text or call Kelly at 614-595-2431 or email her at  
kcfox77@gmail.com 

Photography
Family, Child & Newborn photographer. $75 session fee. Time 
to update those family photos and have beautiful pictures hang 
on your walls opposed to being stuck in your phone. For more 
information go to: www.christinacampbellphotography.com or 
https://www.facebook.com/ChristinaCampbellPhotography.

Professional Consultation
In transition or just wondering about what’s involved to own 
a business? Complimentary no cost professional guidance on 
how to become a business owner and find the right franchise!  
For expert education for entrepreneurs, contact Lori at 
eAdvantage4u, llc at 614-766-1999 or info@eAdvantage4u.com

To register call
614.707.4000 or visit
www.bmifcu.org

BMI FCU® is open to everyone who lives, works, worships or attends school in Franklin, Licking, 
Fairfield, Pickaway, Madison, Union, Delaware or Morrow County. Federally Insured by NCUA. 

Our free workshops are part of our 
award-winning Money Management 
Program and are designed to 
improve the financial lives of our 
members and our community.

FREE
WORKSHOPS!

UPCOMING WORKSHOPS:
Elder Care
Medicare & Muffins
Identity Theft
Wills, Trusts & Estates
College Planning
And More!

CONNECT WITH US!



By now I hope you are back into your fall routine.  I know I am 
and so is the Muirfield Village Civic Association (MVCA).

MVCA ended the summer season with Movie Under the Stars in 
July and a T.G.I.F party at the home of Bob and Gina Fathman. 
The MVCA board also met with members of the Welcome 
Warehouse to present a check for $9,000 raised from the Spring 
Black and Tan Event.  This event not only helped raise funding 
to address the increasing needs of those in our community, it 
also raised awareness about the fact that these needs exist in our 
community.  

MVCA is always looking for ways to better serve the residents 
of Muirfield. We are excited to collaborate with the Muirfield 
Homeowner’s Association in a joint survey to better serve you.  
To better serve you, we need your feedback. Please read more 
about our community wide survey in this issue of The Village 
Voice. Not only do we want your feedback, but also we cannot 
make these fabulous events happen without you! Volunteers are 
always needed. If you’re new to Muirfield, this is a great way to 
meet some friends. Long time residents, we would love to work 
with you! The more the merrier, so grab a neighbor and lend a 
hand or bring them to the next scheduled activity.

Looking forward to seeing all of you!

Jenny Monte 
MVCA President

Thank you for your support.
Please return to:	 Muirfield Village Civic Association 
		  P.O. Box 381 
		  Dublin, OH 43017
Annual support:	 $30

DATE:

FIRST NAMES:			   LAST NAME:

STREET ADDRESS: 	

TELEPHONE: 

EMAIL:

O NEW MEMBER 	 O RENEWAL MEMBERSHIP 	

DATE OF MUIRFIELD RESIDENCY: 

I have an interest in participating in or being kept aware of  
(Please mark activity/activities):

The MVCA is not affiliated with or financially supported by the Homeowners 
Association. Your voluntary contribution of $30 helps support the many social and 
civic activates of the association.  For additional membership information contact 
Sharon Custer 761-0704 or e-mail membership@muirfieldvillage.org.

MVCA Membership Registration

O	 Adult Social
O	 Civic Action
O	 Empty Nesters

O	 Family Activities	
O	 Welcoming Committee
O	 Community Service

FALL 14

President’s Corner

Thanks to all residents who have renewed your support for 
another year. 

The MVCA has nearly 400 Muirfield households as supporting 
members. If you are not a Civic Association member, please 
consider supporting the MVCA by filling out and returning the 
registration form printed in this newsletter.

(If we’ve misspelled your name or omitted your spouse, 
our apologies. Please contact Sharon Custer 761-0704 or  
membership@muirfieldvillage.org and your record will be updated.)

James & Bobbi Jo Allen
Jeff & Dorothy Barnes

Michael & Kim Brengartner
Todd & Becky Davis

Harry & Kathie Gardner
Richard & Patsy Gordley

A J & Shayla Hensel

Dave & Tracy Kelly
Jason McGarvey  & Robert 

Glover
John & Rebecca Moore
Dennis & Paula Noice
Seth & Melissa Norton
Mike & Marsha Ruddle

Welcome to the new members who have joined the MVCA in 
recent months. Thank you for your participation and support!

Welcome New Members

Stephanie Iacono, Linda Swearingen, Michelle Fedurek, 
Jenny Monte, Mike Custer, Jean Griffith, Ray DiRossi, 
Julie Fletcher



THE MUIRFIELD VILLAGE GARDEN CLUB 

Busy as Bee’s
The Muirfield Village Garden Club and the Dublin Girl Scout 
Troop 2573 celebrated National Pollinator week at the Dublin 
Library June 16-22. “Busy as bees,” the scouts planted butterfly 
nectar plants. They also created hand drawn pictures for a library 
display to educate the public about the importance of saving the 
butterflies and bees. Because pollinators are threatened and are 
essential for the production of our food, the Muirfield Village 
Garden Club has dedicated some programs this year on this topic 
and has taken steps in the community to address this problem. We 
encourage Muirfield residents to recognize the value of adding 
pollinator plants to their landscapes. Some recommendations are 
milkweed (the only host plant for Monarch butterfly eggs), Shasta 
Daisies, Cosmos, Bee Balm, Phlox, Petunias, Zinnias, Lantana, 
Butterfly Weed and Sedum. These are plants that provide nectar 
for many butterfly species. Herbs like Fennel, Parsley, Mint, Sage 
and Rosemary are also valuable for the caterpillars. Remember 
our fruits require pollination by bees. With out them we would 
have no apples, peaches etc. So please try to avoid killing bees 
with sprays!

Remember as you clean up our gardens this fall, leave the 
dead purple coneflowers and Shasta daisy seed heads on the 
plants through the winter. This will help to feed overwintering  
birds! For more information or questions on pollinators and 
invasive species, contact the garden club at their new website: 
www.Muirfieldvillagegardenclub.com.

Blue Star Memorial Program
The Muirfield Village Garden Club is proud to announce their 
participation in the National Garden Club’s Blue Star Memorial 
Program. 

The Blue Star became 
an icon in WWII 
and was seen on 
flags and banners in 
homes, churches and 
businesses for sons 
and daughters away 
at war. In 1945 the 
National Council of 
State Garden Clubs 
began the Blue Star 
Memorial program, 
placing large metal 
Blue Star Highway 
Markers along 
highways throughout 
the United States. The Blue Star program was expanded to include 
Memorial Markers to be placed in community locations. 

The Muirfield Village Garden Club will be placing a Blue Star 
Memorial Marker and Memorial Garden on the grounds of the 
Dublin Cemetery. This Memorial Marker will be visible as you 
walk along Bridge Street and as your enter the Cemetery. A 
community dedication ceremony will be held when the Memorial 
Marker is placed. 

Muirfield Resident and Garden Club Member, Helen Houpt 
has graciously assumed the chair position for this valuable 
community project. The Garden club will have different activities 
to assist in the development of this garden. Please forward any 
contributions to: Muirfield Village Garden Club, P.O. Box 890, 
Dublin, Ohio 43017. 

We hope to make this a community wide project and look forward 
to seeing everyone at our dedication celebration. The date will be 
published as soon as possible.

Other Upcoming Garden Club Events:
Next up for the club is Hiking in Highbanks State Park and 
learning techniques for photographing nature. We will have 
our annual holiday flower design program at the library in 
November and our year-end holiday luncheon after touring the 
Ohio State House.

New members are welcome! Consider attending a meeting as a 
guest! For more information on membership, please contact Gina 
Fathman at Ginafathman@yahoo.com or 614-798-0031.

Girl Scout Troop 2573 working on 
pollinator week at the Library.

Girl Scouts Collage about Bee Pollination.



Highlights

NESTER NUGGETS
Howdy Partners! 

On Saturday June 14th, there were jeans, Stetson’s and beef bris-
ket at the Muirfield ranch of Frank Pottmeyer and his favorite 
cowgirl Carol. It was a Western BBQ Party with over 30 of their 
Empty Nester neighbors. 

Frank and Carol hosted a party with plenty of food and firewater, 
followed by Texas Hold’em poker (naturally). There weren’t any 
shoot-outs, just lots of fun. Thanks, Frank and Carol, for hosting 
a great event!

Picnic at the Ohio Wildlife Center
The Ohio Wildlife Center, located just north of Shawnee Hills, was 
the site of the Empty Nester picnic on August 30th. Our host and 
hostess, Don and Holly Eckert, organized a picnic lunch followed 
by a tour of the organization’s animal rescue facility. 

The Ohio Wildlife Center (OWC) is a non-profit wildlife rehabilita-
tion organization and is nationally recognized as an authority on 
native Ohio wildlife issues. Every year almost 5,000 insured, or-
phaned and sick wild animals are admitted to its emergency facil-
ity. In 2000 OWC founded SCRAM, the only 100 percent no-kill 
wildlife control organization in Ohio. All revenue generated by 
SCRAM! is directed back to the OWC to further its rehabilitation 
and education efforts. Thanks, Don and Holly, for making us aware 
of this terrific neighboring organization.

FAMILY ACTIVITIES

Muirfield Summer TGIF Party
Perfect weather and a doorbell that played The Jamies’ hit, “Sum-
mertime, Summertime, Sum-sum Summertime” greeted the 
many Muirfield residents who accepted the invitation to the mid-
August TGIF party for MVCA members at the home of Bob and 
Gina Fathman. Everyone brought an appetizer or dessert plus 
their own drinks, and enjoyed conversation mostly on the deck 
and screened porch on the beautiful summer evening. Nametags 
helped the Muirfield neighbors get acquainted, with red tags for 
those new to Muirfield in the past year to encourage established 
residents to introduce themselves. Bob made his famous Sicil-
ian marinated olives and Gina prepared garlic and herb grilled 
pork tenderloin among other dishes to start the night. The kitchen 
counter was soon laden with many dishes to sample. The drink 
station was on the deck, with a tub for beer, another for white 
wines, and a third for soda. Several couples very new to Muirfield 
attended, and all enjoyed the overhead lights, summer flowers, 
view of the pond, soft breezes, but mostly the camaraderie of their 
Muirfield neighbors.



Award Winners
High Point Winners: Dane Wleklinski, Anna Saxton, 
Carder Ungerott, Grace Rider, Reno James, Olivia 
Spencer, Elek Kayuha, Kelly Quesnel, Nathan Zimovan, 
Hannah Kayuha

Most Improved: Mitchell Spillman Katie Perrault, Andy 
Powell, Madelyn Zuber, Alex DiRossi, Kennedy Faller, 
Kyle Swearingen, Lauren Hara, Krissy Wahlers

MVP: Jacob Rider Maysen Ernst, Henry Guerrera, Blake 
Hara, Laine DeWalt, Brendan Zimovan, Julia Morgan, 
John Wagner Alexis Holderman

Sportsmanship Awards: Nicholas Smith, Caroline Smith, 
Anthony Sarosi, Matthew Stein, Maria Moghissi

Most Dedicated: Abe Kantner, Catherine Wagner

Positive Attitude: Tommy Powell, Peyton DeWalt

Coaches Award: Nate Carlin, Maria Obert,Alan Moghissi, 
Kelly Fox

Katy Callard Award: Alexis Holderman and Hannah 
Kayuha

MUIRFINS FINISH OUT SEASON!  
See You ALL Next Summer

With two beautiful sunny cham-
pionship days, the 2014 Muirfins 
swim season came to a successful 
end on July 8 & 9th. We couldn’t 
have asked for better weather to 
end our swim season! Congratu-
lations to the Muirfin swimmers 
as many personal bests were 
achieved. It was a fun-filled exciting season with swim meets 
each week, the Irish relays, developmental meets, a morning with 
flying pancakes,a family pot luck breakfast and of course all those 
fun Fridays complete that included donuts for everyone. Our 
swimmers had a blast swimming with their friends while working 
hard each day at morning practices, improving their strokes and 
even breaking some records along the way. 

The success of the season could not have happened without the 
support from our all the families who participated in swim team 
this summer. Special thanks goes to Paige Dewalt, Muirfins Pres-
ident, and her Board as well as head coach, Axel Birnbrich and 
all our age group coaches including Kelsey Holderman, Austin 
Hunt, Matt Minns and Ian Betts! And without our parent volun-
teers our meets would not run as successfully as they do. So thank 
you for helping to run another successful swim season!

The season wrapped up on July 10th with a banquet to celebrate 
all our winners which included participation awards for all swim-
mer, and many special awards including most improved, high 
point and most valuable swimmer for each age group as well as 
sportmanship, most dedicated swimmer, coaches awards and the 
Katy Callard Award which went out to Alexis Holderman and 
Hannah Kayuha. Thanks to all our swimmers who dedicated their 
summer mornings to swim team. 

If you are interested in participating in Muirfins next season, keep 
an eye out for more information in the Village Voice in our Winter 
& Spring editions. You can also get more information from the 
Muirfins website at http://www.eteamz.com/muirfins/ or you can 
contact email the president of the team at: president@muirfins.com. 



CALENDAR OF EVENTS

COMMUNITY EVENTS

BREAKFAST WITH SANTA 
Come out and have breakfast with all your friends in the neighborhood on Saturday, 
December 13th from 9:00 am to 11:00 am at the Dublin Recreation Center. Bring the entire 
family for donuts and hot chocolate and enjoy a visit with Santa! Don’t forget your camera. 
Special Christmas crafts for children are included. Hosted by the Muirfield Village Civic 
Association. MVCA Member is $3.50 a person including children. Non MVCA Member is 
$6.00 a person including children. Please make checks payable to MVCA and send in by 
December 12th to: Mindy Miller, 6484 Moors Place West, Dublin, OH 43017

FAMILY ACTIVITIES:

Details for Empty Nesters Activities were not completed 
at the time of publishing the newsletter.  Watch for email 
announcements of details.  
Want to know more about the upcoming activities?  Members 
receive notice of great activities and events.  Join today (online 
at muirfieldvillage.org) so you don’t miss out.

COUPLES EUCHRE GROUP meets the second Friday of 
the month. If interested, contact Jackie Miller at 717-3790 or 
jacqmill@aol.com.

LADIES EVENING MAH JONGG GROUP meets the second 
Thursday of the month. If interested in being a sub, contact Rebecca 
Hutchings at 614-659-0815 or rhutchings@columbus.rr.com.

MEN’S LUNCH BUNCH meets the first Friday of every month. 
Contact Don Miller at mlunch@muirfieldvillage.org. 

LADIES LUNCH BUNCH meets the fourth Tuesday of every 
month. If interested, contact Linda Hupp at lhupp@columbus.rr.com 
or call 614-570-1669

IMPULSE DINNER GROUP: Informal, last minute get-
togethers for dining out. All participants will be on an e-mail list 
and can contact the list to arrange an impromptu get together. If 
interested in being part of the group, contact Mike Custer  
at gcuster08@gmail.com.

We’re always planning new fun events. If you have any 
suggestions send them to Mike and Sharon Custer,  
en@muirfieldvillage.org.

EMPTY NESTERS:

MVCA IS ON 
THE LOOKOUT 
FOR AN EDITOR

Thinking you would like to get more involved? Have some spare time and you would like to give 
back to your community but want to stay in the comfort of your own home? Do you like knowing 
what’s going on in the community? Are you organized and do you like spending time on your 
computer? You might be perfect as the next Editor of the Muirfield Village Voice. The MVCA is 
currently looking for someone to volunteer as the next editor of the Village Voice. You would be 
required to help co-ordinate the content, layout and print process for the Village Voice 4 times per 
year. Previous editing experience is not required but basic computer skills are! For more information 
on this volunteer position, please contact Lesley Neave at villagevoice@muirfieldvillage.org.
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Visit our OhioHealth 
Urgent Care in Dublin

6905 Hospital Dr.
Suite #130
Dublin, OH 43016

+ Open 7 days a week, 
 9 a.m. to 9 p.m.

+ Treats non-life  
 threatening illnesses  
 and injuries

+ Call ahead scheduling
 available or walk-in

(888) 401.1726   
OhioHealthUC.com
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Angie Havlovitz 

Buckeye Yard Cards / Buckeye Storks 
Birthdays, Anniversaries, Graduation, New Baby, 

Retirement, Bridal Showers, Parties & More! 
 
 
 
 
 

www.BuckeyeStorks.com or www.BuckeyeYardCards.com 
$10 Discount for Dublin Deliveries! 

Call Angie (614) 216-1270 
 

It’s a great time to be a member at 
�e Country Club at Muir�eld Village! 

Visit tccmv.com for details. 
8715 Muir�eld Dr. | Dublin, OH 43017 | 614-764-1714 | tccmv.com

REMINDER OF THE  
NEW MVCA WEBSITE... 

ITS ALL NEW!
Don’t forget to check out the new and improved MVCA 
Website. Updated Information on the MVCA, events and 

activities, volunteer information and contact information can 
be found here as well! Visit us at muirfieldvillage.org!
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Is there a great person in your life who needs to be recognized? 
The Village Voice wants you to nominate our next Shining 
Star! If he or she is chosen, they will be profiled in the next 
edition of the Village Voice. This may be any person who is 
involved a wonderful initiative, new or interesting business 
venture, someone who may have been recognized for an 
exceptional achievement including, but not limited to:

•	Being awarded for a 
sporting/non-sporting 
activity 

•	Won a scholarship/
leadership award;

•	Championed and/or lead 
a group for a specific 
cause;

•	Opened a New Business
•	Volunteers/Works for a 

special organization and 
is making a difference in 
our community;

These are just a few examples and we want to hear about 
them all. Please forward nominations to Lesley Neave at 
villagevoice@muirfieldassociation.org.

Nominate Our Next

Muirfield Shining Star! 

NEIGHBORLY REMINDERS:
Volunteers needed for family activities. 
Call Anne Spillman at 614-302-2631.
Advertisers, Stories & Photos needed for Village Voice. 
Contact Lesley Neave at villagevoice@muirfieldvillage.org.

Volunteers needed for Black & Tan. Contact Linda 
Swearingen at blackandtan@muirfieldvillage.org.
Interested in volunteering for the Muirfield Village Civic 
Association, contact president@muirfieldvillage.org.

DDC&G offers a variety 

of programs for children 

2½ years through adults. 

Fall classes are forming 

now. Call or click for 

more info.

Let their imagination go wild!


